
CORPORATE COMMUNICATIONS 
 

Natalia, 330 Langalibalele Street, Pietermaritzburg, 3201  
Private Bag X 9051, Pietermaritzburg, 3200 

Tel.: 033- 395 3130, Fax: 033 342 0429 
Email: chris.maxon@kznhealth.gov.za 

www.kznhealth.gov.za 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
uMnyango Wezempilo . Departement van Gesondheid 

 
Fighting Disease, Fighting Poverty, Giving Hope 

 

TO: ALL MEDIA 
DATE: 06 FEBRUARY 2007 
EMBARGO: FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
MEDIA STATEMENT: KZN DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH HOLDS AN URGENT 

MEETING WITH COSATU ON NURSES “STRIKE” 
 

The KwaZulu-Natal Department of Health has just met with the Leadership of Cosatu 
in KZN with regard to the dismissals of nurses who had embarked in the illegal strike 
almost since the 22nd of January 2007. The department’s delegation has agreed on 
the proposal and requested by Cosatu that an urgent meeting be convened by the 
department with all the recognized unions in the sector in order to try and find a 
better approach to handle the situation. 
 
Both Nehawu and Denosa have already made such a formal request to have such a 
meeting and the department is quite open to listen to the concern. The meeting is 
therefore scheduled for tomorrow the 7th of February 2007. 
 
The Department of Health highly appreciates the concern showed by Cosatu in this 
regard, but still believes that its actions were and are still quite correct and it was 
therefore left with no option but to take legal action. This remains an essential 
service and as the department we have a moral and health duty to the public and the 
society at large. 
 
ENDS 
 
For more information please contact Mr. Leon Mbangwa on 083 459 8695 or Zet 
Luzipo (Cosatu KZN Secretary) on 072 884 3456.  
 
 
 


